
Kure Beach Community Center 
Meeting Minutes 
October 11. 2016 

 
 

The October meeting of the Kure Beach Community 
Center came to order at 9:30am.  Members present 
were Robin Sack, Harriet Owsley, Kathleen Zielinski, 
David Sack, Elaine Hall, Mararuth Capell, and Barbara 
Boal. Representing the town were Craig Bloszinsky and 
Nikki Keely. 

 
The minutes from the September meeting were 

approved. 
 
Old Business 
 
Town News 
 
 Hurricane Matthew impacted the North Carolina 
coast the weekend of October 8, 2016.  Kure Beach 
fared well with some wind erosion of dunes and 
damage to a set of stairs. Pumps operated everywhere 
despite power surges. 
 The ROT survey is complete with 352 accounts 
listed. 

Craig encouraged everyone to vote.  Early voting 
begins October 20 in Carolina Beach and in other 
locations around New Hanover County. 
 



Rental Updates 
 
 Nikki reported that there were not many changes 
from last month.  A few events needed to be cancelled 
due to the storm. 
 
 
 Jeannie and Barb will update the committee 
at the November meeting about the plaque for Ron 
Griffin and the purchase of a restaurant style can 
opener for the center. 
 
Lighted wire globe community project 
 
The date for this project has been set for Sunday, 
November 20th from 3-5pm.  The price to make a globe 
is $2.00 plus a can of food for the Help Center.  Nikki 
will advertise this event and create flyers for 
distribution.  At the November meeting the committee 
will review supplies needed for this project. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:18. 
 
Submitted by: 
Barbara Boal 


